
 

Hello Ladies 
 

I continue to be amazed at the good works that our ladies do.  Christina Reid has been busy over a 

number of weeks painting and decorating the entrance, the small toilet, and the new walls that divide 

the locker room.  Sheila Walsh took advantage of the virtually empty trolley shed on Monday and 

swept the floor.  Liz Stones has spent the morning replanting the tubs around the patio areas.  Thank 

you all for your hard work.    
 

Louise Emberson has asked if anyone who has any old towels in the back of their airing cupboard if they 

would donate them to the Ark Animal Rescue who are desperately short.  I will put a box or black bag 

out for you in the locker room for any contributions.   
 

My Captain’s Day is fast approaching - Wednesday 10th July.  There will be an information poster going 

up soon.  The first tee off time will be 10:00am and you will need to sign up for the meal.  Please would 

any of my good cake baking ladies do the honours of providing one for the halfway house, I would be 

very, very grateful – there will be a list up for this too.  This is one of the occasions when you are 

expected to change for the meal.  Drinks on arrival will be served at 6:00pm and the meal will be 6:30. 
 

The B Team played a home match against Grimsby – unfortunately we came second on this occasion. 
 

Due to the absence of my Vice Captain today there was no Blue Box.  Come back quickly Jan we miss 

you. 
 

As a club we try to accommodate and include all members, which is why we make provision for 

‘working ladies’ and any other ladies who cannot play in cup competitions on Wednesday.  These 

Alternate days should be treated in the same way as Wednesday competitions - ie anyone who wants 

to play on an alternate day must put their names up to play 48 hours prior to the Competition Day.  

This enables others (who may not have a partner) to be included in the competition.  The same rules 

that apply to Wednesday Competitions also apply to the Alternate Day. 
 

The Exchange Day details are up on the notice board.  If you would like to go on the visit to Hessle on 

13th August the cost is £13:00 to be paid either by cheque made payable to Cleethorpes Golf Club 

Ladies Section or cash in envelope, placed in Competition Money slot in the Ladies Changing Room by 

Monday 29 July 2019. The coach will leave Cleethorpes at 8:30am prompt and arrive back at 7:30pm. 
 

There was a County Betterball competition at Gainsborough Golf Course on Monday last and we had a 

good contingency from Cleethorpes ladies playing.  It was hard going as the rough was tough. However, 

Alison Fletcher and Gill Kapka managed to take 2nd place - Really well done to them both.   
 

Results of the Bogey Cup was:- 
 

1st Alison Fletcher 

2nd Joanne Gibbons 

3rd Rachel Richardson 
 

Congratulations to the winners. Thank you all for playing and all those who came down for a chat and a 

cuppa it is always good to see you - even if you can’t manage the golf.   
 

See you all next week for the Clive Gibbons Salver. 
 

Lady Captain 

Anne Poultney 


